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It has been an exceptionally  busy 

but extremely enjoyable couple of 

months at Michael House.  

The team and residents have     

welcomed me into the role and 

together we have started to       

implement some new and exciting 

ideas to benefit the house.   

My main focus upon starting was 

to embed a wealth of ôresident ledõ 

activities for residents to interact, 

in turn this has created a new burst of vibrancy to the house.  

Over the coming months there will be an updated Michael 

House website, which will include a õResidents Blogõ. This will 

provide the Friends of Michael House with a greater insight of 

the energy and momentum of the house.        

I have consulted our current residents on ôhow they view the 

serviceõ and they have said: òSafe, Inspirational and warmthó. 

Therefore this concept will be reflected in all of our future  

promotional material and will form the basis of our new     

website. ...Watch this space!  

In addition to our existing regulatory requirements set by the 

Charity Commission, myself and the team have undertaken   

an internal audit to ensure the service is also mapped to 

Homeless Linkõs Best Practice and the revised Quality Assess-

ment Framework, with great results. In September alone 96% 

of our residents were confirmed to be engaging in education,    

voluntary work and employment!!  

Iõm looking forward to working with the board to develop and 

build on the existing homeless services that are currently    

being provided by Michaels Limited.  

I also hope to nurture the relationships of our current and new 

ôFriends of Michael Houseõ - Without your ongoing kindness 

and support, we wouldnõt be able to achieve the great results  

for our residents.  

May I take this opportunity to wish all of our ôFriendsõ a very 

Happy Christmas and a fantastic 2015, from all at Michael 

House. 

 

Rebuilding Lives 

You can now follow us on Twitter! 

@michaelsltd  

Introduction  

Where to find us 

Contact us 

Mark Horsford: Chief Executive / Service Manager  

Rory Brown: Assistant Manager 
 

Telephone: 01202 393178 

Email: michaelsltd@uwclub.net 

Web: www.michaelhouse.co.uk  

 Mark, Chief Executive  

Winter 2014 



  Residents Page 
 

This years AGM, held on July 

23rd, was a very special event 

which doubled to mark the    

retirement of Jim White after 12 

years of dedicated service to the 

homeless of  Bournemouth and 

the introduction of his successor 

Mark Horsford.  

 

 

Presentations were made to  

Jim on behalf of the Charity, 

Trustees, Staff and Residents. 

The latter gave a line drawing 

of Michael House (reproduced 

on cover) crafted and endorsed 

with messages of goodwill, by 

grateful residents. Past and 

present residents paid tribute 

to the help Jim had given in 

rebuilding lives.  

 

His final day was celebrated by residents and staff with 

an in-house Disco. 

 

Mark who rejoins us after gaining wide experience with 

BCHA was Jimõs first assistant manager back in 2002.  

 

For the second year running we were able to report a 

surplus thanks largely to a generous legacy from John 

Jackson, a good Friend of Michael House. This has been 

utilised to further reduce the mortgage on Drummond 

Wolff House.  

Meet the Team  

Sanctuary from a troubled mind  

This is a way of describing  

Michael House.  
 

We all have troubles in life but 

the gravest of situations find  

 people from all walks of life on 

the doorstep of Michael House.  

The staff are supportive,  

understanding and in touch with 

your feelings.  
 

I know I was a victim of an unkind life. Talking to residents 

I noticed that there was quite a diversity of skills and  

interests amongst us. I could not help thinking that a  

distraction from ôthese thoughtsõ would be a helpful tool to 

make the changes needed to deal with most of the troubles 

people seem to have.  
 

The environment we live in is such a wonderful place and 

is like a big old comfortable home, but needed some TLC. 

Me and another resident decided to make a bit of a 

change.  
 

The rear garden was overgrown and covered in weeds. A 

long disused pond had soil and old shrubs in it. We both 

made a start. Then there was 3, then 4, then 10 of us!  

It was a very productive day. This has been a springboard 

for peoples imagination many changes have happened at 

Michael House  
 

Gods Garden  

A delicate fragile flower,  

Struggling to come back to life,  

Through dark treacherous weather,  

Slowly opening its eyes.  
 

He speaks words of soft comfort  

As his rainbow arches high  

He smiles as a gentle butterfly  

Slowly flutters by.  
 

Cupping the clear water,  

As kindness overflows,  

Falling crystals feed the soil,  

As her flowers slowly grow.     

 Nadine, Support Cook 

Chairmanõs Page  

Since working at Michael House    

in the kitchen, I have never       

enjoyed a job so much!  You have 

time to talk to the residents and   

in return they have shown a keen 

interest in helping out  in the 

kitchen.  

We often have kitchen support 

workshops including; kitchen 

safety, learning to cook, nutrition and  prepare the        

evening meal. This has inspired a  number of residents    

to enrol on food hygiene courses.  We have also had a      

resident secure employment!  

We also have a successful Bake-Off every week, where   

everyone can get involved and bake. They have really    

enjoyed eating the cakes afterwards!  

The residents and staff are currently working hard to    

produce a Christmas Stock of chutneys and pickles from 

the generous Harvest Festival donations.  

I find this job very rewarding and canõt wait to see what 

the future holds in the kitchen at Michael House  

John Coulston, Chairman 

 Melanie 

 Steve 


